SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the SEOA Committee Meeting on 10th March 2016 at

Christchurch Conference Centre, Christchurch Woking, Town Square,

Woking Surrey GU21 6YG

1. Present
Simon Greenwood
SAX

SEOA Chairman

Philip Gristwood
MV

SEOA Fixtures Secretary
Keith Marsden

HH

SEOA Junior Training Officer
Neil Crickmore 
SO

SEOA Competitions Officer

Andrew Robinson
SLOW

Mike Elliot

MV

Catherine Galvin
LOK

Jon Darley

GO

Janet Biggs

HAVOC 

Tony Maycraft
CHIG
Andrew Cummings
HH

Andrew Evans 
DFOK

Sue Bett

SN

Linda Pakuls

GO

JK 2017 Coordinator

Apologies for Absence
John Duffield

HH

SEOA Secretary 

Ray Curtis

CHIG

Susan Marsden
HH

SEOA Membership Secretary 
David Saunders
HH

SEOA Treasurer

Mark Adams

HH
2. Minutes of previous Committee Meeting
The minutes of the Committee meeting held on 10th December 2016 were accepted as a true record.
3. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising that were not covered elsewhere in the agenda.
4. Update from the Board
There was no report, the representative not being present.
There followed a brief discussion regarding the role of BOF and whether it was adequately supporting the Associations and Clubs. It was noted from the recent Board and Association meeting that some Regions felt that they had benefitted from the attendance of their Board representative and that the CEO had offered to attend meetings should the Board member not be able to attend.
The Chairman proposed to discuss the points raised with our Board Representative at the JK.










Action; SG
5. Major Events

British Sprint and Middle (2016)
British Sprint Championships

Tim Pribul, event organiser, had submitted a written report (see appendix A)

There were still a number of concerns regarding the staging and these were outlined by the day planners;

· There is still some lack of clarity about which areas are available for use. This is not helped by the amount of on-going building work and whether this is likely to be completed by the time of the race.
· There is a possibility that a concert will be taking place in the Olympic Stadium on the evening of the race. Queuing for entrance may limit the area available.

· Concern was expressed by an attendee that a very early start (10am has been quoted) would make it very difficult for people to get there and even more so for helpers expected to arrive before that time. Others suggested that trains to Waterloo and the use of the Jubilee Line mean that it shouldn’t be that difficult.

· It was also pointed out that the event had to be clear of the area by 16.30.

Based on the publicity that has been circulated, it was assumed that a Partnership Agreement had been signed by CHIG with BOF, but the details were not known. It had been assumed that both the Middle and Sprint would be partnership events with SEOA. 
The Chairman said that he would discuss the situation with Tim Pribul.












Action; SG
British Middle Distance Championships
Andrew Evans, as organiser, had provided a written report. See Appendix B.
With regard to the Partnership Agreement with BOF;

· we are using a BOF bank account

· the agreement is  1/3- 2/3 agreement.

AE commented that nearly all costs for the event were fixed and that the budget had been drawn up on the assumption of 1000 competitors. He also commented that the use of Sally Pygott from British Orienteering had been useful in the organisation of Traders and First Aid.
David Peel has been granted the contract for remapping and it was noted that there was already increased undergrowth in the area.
SB, on behalf of SN, offered extra help to the Organiser of the event.

AE asked that if anyone was attending events in areas outside South East, they contact him in order to distribute postcard flyers for the event.

There was a discussion with regard to the use of SI kit for the Sprint and Middle races. It was pointed out that the trestles to be used at the Sprint have cradles for BSF8’s already attached, and therefore it was appropriate that SLOW supply the units for the Sprint race and North London will supply for the Middle Distance race.

It was also pointed out that as more competitors buy SI Air dibbers (SIAC) all units must be on firmware release 623 or above.










Action; Event Organisers
JK 2017

A planning meeting had been held on the previous Sunday (6th March) which had gone well and many of the key positions for the event had been filled. (See Appendix C.)
The question outstanding was how to approach the arrangements with British Orienteering. It was felt that a partnership agreement was not appropriate and that the current preferred option was a ‘super levy’ model.

Although up front costs were fairly low there was always the problem of cash flow as income from entry fees tended to be slow in arriving, whereas service costs, marquees etc tended to be incurred much earlier.

At this point it was noted that there had been a significant increase in service costs over previous years’ major events.
It was also possible that if it was decided to go with the ‘super levy’ model that it may attract other costs, for example for the use of the British Orienteering Event Manager

After discussion it was decided to go with the ‘super levy’ model but that there was still a number of detail points such as insurance and those mentioned above before a final decision could be made.










Action; LP

The other alternative discussed was a fixed fee to British Orienteering but that this was subject to getting cancellation insurance for the event.
To summarise;

· Organisers and Planners for all days had been appointed, although LP would like to find an alternative for Day 2 at Ambersham.

· Responsibilities by club had been agreed

· There was a need for a Mapping Coordinator to establish the standards for the formats of the maps etc.

· It had been agreed to invite SCOA to arrange events for the week before, as well as additional events in the South East in order to provide an attractive week of orienteering.

· Most permissions had already been agreed although we are still awaiting a response from English Nature with reference to Ambersham.

· Embargos for all areas can now be put in place. 

Action; LP
· Marketing was likely to be a bit delayed as there can only be one JK web site open at any one time. The JK2017 web site cannot open until the JK2016 event is complete.

However arrangements have been made for some preliminary marketing to be arranged with JK2018.

There was some discussion regarding the provision of Trail ‘O’ and Pre ‘O’ at the event. Where it would be located was not clear as not all race areas were entirely suitable. 

It was decided that further discussions needed to take place and that it would become an agenda item on the next SEOA Fixtures meeting.










Action; PG

The Chairman expressed his thanks on behalf of the Association to Linda for taking on the role of Coordinator for JK2017.
Southern Championships (2018)

SLOW and SN have offered the use of Hindhead Common and Devil’s Punch Bowl. SN to obtain permission.









Action; SN
The landowners, National Trust, are likely to put a limit of 1000 competitors on the event. This was considered acceptable.

There is now a need to find a good assembly area.









Action; SLOW


BOC 2020

A discussion has taken place with David May (both a SLOW and a WOA member) and WOA seems positive to the idea of SEOA staging BOC 2020 in Wales. David has agreed to be Technical Liaison with WOA on our behalf. The areas are not yet defined and would have to avoid Croeso areas with Mid Wales being a possibility.
YBT Final (2016)
HH are due to host at Wormley Wood. Permissions and parking have now been agreed. The main officials have been appointed; organiser is Frances Goldingay; Planner Hedley Calderbank and Controllers Jenny and John Collyer.
Junior Interregional Championships (JIRC) 2017

The preferred areas are Mytchett and Frith Hill. However since both areas are MoD they cannot be confirmed until less than one year in advance. Phil Conway has opened discussions with Tomlinscote College for the overnight accommodation.
CSC Final 2019

SEOA is due to host the CSC Final in October 2019. It was thought that a club may be prepared to host the event instead of a South East League event.

Clubs will be approached at the next SEOA Fixtures meeting.










Action; PG
6. Officers reports

6.1 
 Chairman

The Chairman had nothing to report not covered elsewhere.
6.2        Secretary

The Secretary had provided a written report – see Appendix D

It was confirmed that the current web site no longer provides the facility to inform individuals of up coming fixtures.
Individuals requiring this facility will have to refer to the BOF web site.
JD confirmed that he had begun discussions with Paul Frost with regard to the provision of a replacement web site.

6.3       Treasurer
The Treasurer had provided a report (Appendix E). 
The Chairman expressed the wish that the 2015 accounts be completed and audited by the AGM in June.










Action; DS
The Treasurer was asked to contact Tim Pribul with regard to the British Sprint Championships.









Action; DS
6.4
 SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had submitted a report (Appendix F)
The Chairman commented that the latest figures were encouraging.
However the ongoing concern regarding the demographics of the sport were again expressed,

6.5     SEOA Competitions Officer
The Competitions Officer submitted the names of three candidates who had put their names forward as Event Controllers Grade C.
They were;



- David Dawson
DFOK



- Mike Solomon 
SAX



- Mike Perry 

SAX.

The Competitions officer confirmed that all had met the agreed standard and the Committee therefore confirmed their appointment.
6.6       SEOA Junior Training Officer

The Junior Training officer reported that monthly training was continuing and was able to report that 9 of the squad had achieved a top 10 result in the recent Midland Championships.
In response to a question from the Chair, he said that there were some more girls in the squad but that the problem remained of few girls travelling to out-of-club area events.

The Junior Training Officer asked for permission to exceed his budget in 2016. The budget is currently £2000 and in recent years the actual spend has been of the order of £1000. However the JIRC in September 2016 will be based in Aberdeen. As Easyjet does not fly to Aberdeen from the London area on Saturday he anticipated flying BA which is likely to mean a budget overspend currently estimated in the region of £500 to £1000. This was agreed by the Committee.

There followed a discussion regarding how to attract juniors into orienteering. SB reported that she had attended 71 schools locally in an attempt to attract juniors into orienteering.

She confirmed that SN continued to hold a well attended schools league but the conversion to attending ‘main line’ events was low.

This was echoed by HH who also have had a schools league active for many years.

KM suggested that schools needed an interested teacher in order to introduce pupils to orienteering but for them to move up to more main stream events required the interest and support of parents.
The discussion moved onto the difficulties experienced by University clubs and it was noted that transport at University clubs had become very much more difficult since the introduction of more limited mini bus driver licensing. This may also be affecting some school orienteering.
6.7 SEOA Fixtures

The Fixtures Secretary reported that the next meeting of the BOF Events Scheduling meeting was due on 12th March.
The next meeting of the South East Fixtures Committee being scheduled for 5th May.
The Fixtures Secretary reported that there was a full programme of events scheduled into the future in the south east region.

As regards South East League we have 8 events scheduled for 2015-16, 9 for 2016-17 and 8 or 9 already for 2017-18.

7. Development in SEOA

The Chairman thanked those clubs that had responded to his request to let him know of two things that had worked and two that had not with respect to club development.

It was his intention to summarise all responses and circulate the summary.









Action; SG

8. Any other business

 a) BOF Board and Association Meeting


Janet  Biggs and Keith Marsden had represented the Association at the meeting on 13th February and had produced a summary report. (See appendix G)


KM commented that he felt that the Q&A session had had some value in answering some outstanding questions. He said that there seemed to be a wish by the Associations that such a meeting should be repeated in the future. However the annual Club and Association meeting seemed to be in doubt unless a ‘suitable topic’ for discussion could be found.


On the subject of Xplorer, it was believed that BOF were making attempts to introduce it in the South East although there was little knowledge of this amongst those present at the meeting.
b) SEOA Trail ‘O’ Championships


The Secretary had asked whether it was felt timely to introduce a Trail ‘O’ Championships in the South East.


There was some doubt as to the enthusiasm for such an event although it was suggested that it may work if included with other events

It was felt that it required the identification of someone with a passion for the idea to take it forward.


PG offered to add it to the agenda of the upcoming SEOA Fixtures meeting.










Action; PG
10. Date and Venue of next meetings 

16th June 2016 Committee meeting preceded by the 2016 AGM (to be held at the Christchurch Conference Centre, Woking)
8th September 2016

8th December 2016

APPENDIX A
SEOA REPORT 10th March – British Sprints Saturday 11th June 2016

In line with the Middle Distance Champs:

· Entries opened 1st March as scheduled

· Advertising commenced:
A5 postcards

CompassSport
Focus

· Entries and results processing awarded jointly to Fabian4 and Mercs

Sprint entries page on BOF website draws attention to:

· No car parking offered

· No choice of start time band

· Start times may commence as early at 10am

Graham Gristwood has been awarded mapping contract for supplementary areas around the Olympic Park which may be required. He expects to visit 21st/22nd March and have completed before the deadline of 8th April. Verbal land permission has also been obtained for these areas. LLDC have advised that a clearer picture regarding possible bookings for the Main Arena should be available by the end of March. This currently affects planning and the exact terrain available.

SEOA clubs contacted for help on the day:

· HH and LOK will jointly manage Starts

· SAX and HAVOC are determining support from members

· DFOK will support enquiries and also represent Middle Champs on the following day

APPENDIX B
SEOA REPORT 10th March – British Middle Sunday 12th June 2016

In line with the Sprint Champs:

Entries opened 1st March as scheduled. 40 already (8/3/16)

Advertising commenced: A5 postcards, CompassSport, Focus

Entries and results processing awarded jointly to Fabian4 and

Mercs

Middle Entries page on BOF website draws attention to:

Seeding for M35+ and the need to select a late start time for this

Surrey Hills Race the previous weekend (non-comp if B course

run)

All land permissions now in writing except for the Surrey Wildlife Trust

licence. Verbal agreement received on 7 March.

Peel Surveys has been awarded mapping contract. Mapping commenced

on 8th March and the draft map is due to be delivered by 24th March.

There will be subsequent updates for matters arising from course

planning/controlling and late vegetation changes.

Entrance to the main car parking field needs enhancements make it

usable; promised by the land owner but not yet done. Arena field will

be partly us and partly crops; field has been marked out for the area

we want but I am awaiting confirmation from the farmer that he is in

agreement with my proposed division. M/W18-21 to start in the Arena

field

SEOA clubs contacted for help on the day:

GO will manage Parking

SLOW will manage the Starts

SO will manage Download, Results and Prize Giving

MV only recently approached (Chair has been away)

Resourcing for Control Placement, Enquiries, Road Crossings,

String Course, Arena Management and Control Collection to be

determined

No Equipment coordinator identified to date

AE - 10/3/16
APPENDIX C

Role


 
Officials 

Mobile Phone
 
Email
JK Weekend Officials List

SEOA Chairman 

Simon Greenwood 
07769 734340

 simon@sgwood.co.uk

Weekend Co-ordinator 
Linda Pakuls 

07590 895085 
 linda@smenos.co.uk

Financial Controller 

Keith Tonkin 

07981 609037

 keith@coria.co.uk

Safety & First Aid

 tba

First Aid Medical Service 
tba

Webmaster 


Phil Basford 

07958 724713 
philb@ntrg.u-net.com

Enquiries 


Diane Leakey 




diane@leakey.plus.com

Mapping coordinator
 tba

Backup area coordinator 
Jean Fitzgerald

 jeanfitzgerald@blueyonder.co.uk

Equipment coordinator
 tba

Start coordinator

 tba

Commentary coordinator 
Ian & Helen Marsden 


        helen@familymarsden.org

Vendor coordinator 

tba

Sponsorship coordinator 
tba

Entries Day 1 to 3 

tba

Entries Relay 

tba

Merchandising 

Helen Gristwood 
07960 669417
helengristwood@btinternet.com

Publicity 


Alan Leakey




 alan@leakey.plus.com

Final Details editor 

Alan Leakey 




 alan@leakey.plus.com

Mapping Advisor 

Colin Hicks??

Prize Giving Coordinator 
tba

SI Unit Allocation Mgr 
tba

Results Manager 

tba

Results coordinator

 tba


Day 1 – Sprint - Brunel
Organiser 


Helen Errington 
07941 551448            helen@maprunner.co.uk

Assistant Organiser 

Stuart Levene



           stu@stulev.com

Permissions 


David Rosen

 07870 653321 dandmrosen@btopenworld.com

Planner 


Paul Todd 



           paultodd@gmail.com

Assistant Planner 

tba

Controller 


Allan Williams 


 allandsheena@virginmedia.com

Assistant Controller 

tba

Mapper 


Graham Gristwood 


   grahamgristwood@gmail.com

Parking


tba

Trail-O Organiser 

tba

String course organiser 
tba
Day 2 – Middle - Ambersham
Organiser


 Linda Pakuls 

07590 895085             linda@smenos.co.uk

Assistant Organiser 

James Crawford 
07553 922554    jamestcrawford@hotmail.com

Permissions 


Phil Conway 



      phil.conway123@gmail.com

Planner 


Philip Gristwood 
07752 833891        pgristwood@btinternet.com

Assistant Planner

 tba

Controller 


Andy Yeates 
       01283 840737    andy&alison@yeates55.plus.com

Assistant Controller 

Nick Green

 07855 015617       njgreen@btinternet.com

Mapper 


James Crawford 
 07553 922554   jamestcrawford@hotmail.com

Parking 


Dave Harper 



       daveh9458@gmail.com

Guildford Maze organiser
 tba
Day 3 – Long – St Leonards and Holmbush
Organiser 


Mike Bolton



     mikebolton2007@gmail.com

Assistant Organiser 

Tony Burton 

07810 657729       tony@tonyburton.com

Permissions 


Mike Elliot 

07960 895385       mike.i.elliot@btinternet.com

Planner 


Tony Burton 

0208 648 8043      tony@tonyburton.com

Assistant Planner 

Mike Elliot

07960 895385       mike.i.elliot@btinternet.com

Controller


 tba

Assistant Controller

 tba

Mapper 


Mike Elliot 



      mike.i.elliot@btinternet.com

Parking 


tba
Day 4 – Relay – Pippingford Park
Organiser


 Jerry Purkis



       jerryp29@btinternet.com

Assistant Organiser

 tba

Permissions 


Mike Elliot 

07960 895385       mike.i.elliot@btinternet.com

Planner 


Neil Crickmore 


      n.crickmore@tesco.net

Assistant Planner 

Steve Jarvis 



      lucastes@totalserve.co.uk

Controller 


tba

Assistant Controller

tba

Mapper 


Mike E/Roger M

Parking 


tba
APPENDIX D
Secretary’s Report

1) Website

I talked to Paul Frost about setting up a new website, but soon concluded that my knowledge of web procedure was hopelessly inadequate.  John Darley (GO) agreed to take over, and is supervising the project.  However, there has been little if any progress because Paul has been unwell.   

John Duffield

SEOA Secretary

APPENDIX E

Treasurer’s Report to the SEOA Committee Meeting

10th March 2016
1) Accounts 2015
The 2015 Accounts are nearly complete. Just waiting for SN to pay the levy for Ash Ranges. 
2) Accounts 2016 
Income for 2016 stands at £3319.65 (Mostly BOF subs and club affiliation fees - £2780 – the rest being event levies)

Expenditure for 2016 is £111.49 (advance expenses for British Sprint Champs)

There are some levies still due and a number of clubs still to pay their affiliation fee
3) Major Events

British Middle Distance Champs 2016

I have received information from Andrew Evans regarding British Middle Distance Champs

British Sprint Champs 2016 

Can British Sprint Champs provide appropriate information?

JK2017

Have been in contact with Linda Pakuls with regard to JK 2017 and will discuss details with Keith Tonkin who is Financial Controller for the event.
David Saunders
Honorary Treasurer SEOA
APPENDIX F
SEOA Membership report for March 2016
The table shows the SEOA members for 2016 up to the end of February.

	29/02/2016
	
	Senior
	Junior
	
	Total
	
	28/02/2015
	
	Senior
	Junior
	
	Total

	BAOC
	
	5
	0
	
	5
	
	BAOC
	
	7
	0
	
	7

	CHIG
	
	45
	12
	
	57
	
	CHIG
	
	39
	10
	
	49

	DFOK
	
	60
	18
	
	78
	
	DFOK
	
	57
	12
	
	69

	GO
	
	51
	37
	
	88
	
	GO
	
	48
	38
	
	86

	HAVOC
	
	8
	0
	
	8
	
	HAVOC
	
	7
	0
	
	7

	HH
	
	127
	81
	
	208
	
	HH
	
	116
	57
	
	173

	LOK
	
	43
	11
	
	54
	
	LOK
	
	41
	9
	
	50

	MV
	
	67
	12
	
	79
	
	MV
	
	46
	8
	
	54

	RAFO
	
	5
	1
	
	6
	
	RAFO
	
	3
	1
	
	4

	SAX
	
	88
	27
	
	115
	
	SAX
	
	89
	27
	
	116

	SLOW
	
	146
	19
	
	165
	
	SLOW
	
	161
	23
	
	184

	SN
	
	45
	20
	
	65
	
	SN
	
	55
	21
	
	76

	SO
	
	211
	80
	
	291
	
	SO
	
	206
	77
	
	283

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	901
	318
	
	1219
	
	TOTAL
	
	875
	283
	
	1158

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Overall very encouraging numbers of members with the majority of clubs showing an increase in membership.

APPENDIX  G

BOF Board - Association Meeting 13th February 2016

Janet Biggs and I attended the above meeting in Birmingham on behalf of SEOA.

Basically the agenda broke down into two sessions;

· Comments on the Discussion draft of the paper entitled ‘Overview of Our Vision and Strategic Plan’ (which had been circulated and which was circulated to members of the SEOA Committee)

· A Question and Answer session on topics related to Orienteering.

Attendees;


There was representation from the following Regions; SOA, NWOA, EMOA, EAOA, WOA, SWOA, SCOA and SEOA (Missing were NIOA,NEOA, WMOA and YHOA)


Also present were Board members Martin Ward, Judith Holt, John Woodall and David Maliphant and the CEO, Mike Hamilton.

The following notes are, I hope, simply key points and not lengthy minutes of the meeting.

Session 1 - Comments on the Discussion paper

· somewhere between 50 and 75 individuals have already commented on the discussion paper(some more than once)

· It is clear that all Regional Associations have different perspectives and at least one (NEOA) believes that Associations should be abolished.

· There is no ‘How to’ in the document, yet

· There were discussions about each of the papers presented with a wide range of views being expressed (see comment above). 

Priorities were suggested by the attendees, but differed by region.

Specific wording was challenged.

· ‘Inclusivity’ is a key advantage for orienteering; across the age range etc but…can we market to that breadth

· Out of 46 sports sampled by sportEngland, orienteering came out 4th in the total of hours provided by volunteers

· Xplorer – only trialled in NW/NE and Midlands. Xplorer is delivered by 3rd parties or Local Authorities Confusion as to the role of the club in this.

Xplorer added 50k to participation figures in 2015.

· Funding – the number of sports supported by sportEngland will increase from current 46;

Core funding will be available for a maximum of 4 years (if at all)

Participation will not be a factor

-     Settlement from sportEngland unlikely to be known until December 2016;

too late for a decision regarding 2017 fees.

· The whole of the Coaching structure is being reviewed by sportscoachUK/sport England. New qualifications are to be introduced. Time scales unclear. 

· sportEngland will only fund generic skills training not sport specific coach awards.

· Figures were presented which showed that without funding and with minimum staff (Admin, Accounts and CEO) BOF would effectively break even but to maintain anything like the current set up they would need £80k. This is necessarily a  simplification and for example would not include any promotional advertising.

· Therefore fee increases are likely; decrease in fees a few years ago made minimal difference to membership numbers.

-
Could a system be devised to charge those that never ‘volunteer’ a 


higher levy than those that support the sport?

· In summary; 

· Feedback was provided to the Board on priorities, wording and possible gaps

· The Board provided some of the background, specifically from Government, which will affect any settlement.

Session 2 – Questions to and Answers from the Board

· Could improvements be made to communications between Regions and the Board?

It was agreed that having a Board member attend Regional meetings was very beneficial. (The CEO offered to stand in if a Board member was not available)

Could meetings with the Board be more frequent? Annual was seen as a minimum.

· Club and Association meeting?

· Planned for the autumn but ‘good topic’ required in order to attract attendees.

· Education and training?

BOF is relying on club based local courses. The intention being to move towards ½ day modules (For Controllers/organisers/planners/ mappers…) based on a BOF provided template.

Who can give courses? ‘Competent deliverer’.

· Major Events Conference? Open to all?

· No clear answer

· Could BOF delegate more to Associations? Subsidularity? 

· Some aspects of ‘O’ safe should be included in all clubs’ constitutions.

· All clubs with Clubmark should already have done this.

· There are changes to the ‘Partnership Agreement’ in process as more Regions get involved. There seems to be much discussion around ‘risks and rewards’.

Meeting ended at 4.00 pm.

Keith Marsden

More Notes on the Discussion Paper
"The Strap Line" - 'more people, more places, more podiums'

There was a brief discussion on the meaning of this. Is it relevant?
"The Role of the Governing Body"

Mike Hamilton listed the areas where BOF has a responsibility (implying that these functions will be lost or will have to be devolved if sufficient funding cannot be found). 

"Focus Programmes"

It was mentioned that 84% of people who tried Xplorer wanted to try more orienteering.

There was a general feeling that clubs were not aware of Xplorer or the activities taking place near them. People wanted to know how Xplorer is advertised.

There was a brief discussion about weekly club nights. Some people felt that those club member who are running them were now tired/had run out of ideas. Less frequent meetings might be better?

"Sport England - Sports Strategy"

Sport England has a responsibility to increase the percentage of the population taking part in sport at least twice a month and to reduce the percentage of people who are inactive.

Sport England are prepared to fund schemes to get people back into sport but not fund the administration of sports. Some funding may be available to get new products, aimed at increasing participation, implemented. 

Conclusion:-

BOF associations, clubs and members need to decide how to pay for the short-fall in BOF funding- Higher membership fees or higher levies or both? 

Janet Biggs
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